Greetings to all. What a great idea this is to celebrate Myrl’s contributions to

oceanography and to have the chance to get aquainted with the several generations

of students that Myrl has influenced! It is with regrets that I can’t join you

today. I am the Deputy for the NSF Office of Polar Programs and am just now landing

in Christchurch, New Zealand in route to duties at the South Pole. 

Perhaps like some of you, I was a lost sheep at Scripps, but Myrl (and Rick) stood

me up and pointed me in a direction and I’ve never looked back. I really owe a great

deal of thanks to Myrl for taking me in and for a large measure of my success.

Now Myrl is well known for his work on waves and the waves course but I am sure

others will talk at length about those contributions. However, few know that Myrl

was an early pioneer in field of ocean remote sensing. I was talking to Myrl early

in my tenure at Scripps about 2-D turbulence and he mentioned that he had a very

cool image of swirls and eddies in some LandSat satellite data that were collected

near Iceland. Myrl thought this was interesting stuff and so we piled into his

legendary car at the time (others may want to comment further on that topic) and

went down to the now defunct SIO Visibility Lab at Point Loma. The image processing

system was a Prime computer at the heart, but it had more switches than the cockpit

of a 747. We were able to look at the image, but one needed a full time tech to run

the thing and we quickly ran out of steam and patience to do more with the image.

About the same time, however, the Scripps Satellite Facility opened and he got me

tied into the Fronts Experiment 80 experiment and I quickly drown in satellite data.

It was an exciting time in remote sensing with the Launch of TIROS-N, NIMBUS 7, and

SeaSat and Myrl sensed it was an area ripe for exploring.

This talk wouldn’t be complete without one comment about the Introduction to

Physical Oceanography class that Myrl (and Joe) taught. The one thing I learned from

the course was I was sure that I never want to do Hydrography – then they invited

Ted Foster to give a talk on polar oceanography. He showed many dreary pictures of

the Southern Ocean with ice on the deck of the Glacier – I especially didn’t want to

do polar oceanography! Fate of course smiled and about 8 years ago I had the rare

privilege to spend about 100 days at sea over three Christmas holidays leading

hydrographic surveys in Antarctica. In retrospect, I guess one thing I have learned

from watching Myrl’s career and from our training at SIO is that we are capable of

redefining ourselves to meet new scientific challenges.

I could write more, but alas I am in the midst of packing so I will close. This is a

rare opportunity and again I am very sorry that I will miss the festivities, but I

hope that there will be some record of this get together and that I will have the

opportunity to see what others felt compelled to share about Myrl.

Myrl, you are the best! With warmest wishes, Mike Van Woert

